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MOSS VALLEY MEDICAL PRACTICE PPG 
Meeting:
Tuesday 17 January 2017, 6.30pm – 8.30pm

Venue:  
Moss Valley Medical Practice


Agenda
	Present:
Tony Cross (Chairman) (MV)
Alison Davids (MV)
Mick Down (MV)
Shelley Hinson (GV) 
Glyn Jones (GV)
Helen Lane (MV)
Louise Moss (GP Partner)
Sybil Ryalls (MV)
Stuart Tilley (Practice Manager)
Gordon Westell (MV)
	Apologies:
Cherie Down (MV)
Hazel Hollinsworth (MV) 
John Hutchinson (MV)
Wendy Jones (GV)
Jeremy Kenyon (MV)
Mary Milner (MV) 
Howard Mills (GV)
Mike Simms (MV)



1. Chairman's welcome and apologies received
Tony Cross opened the meeting by welcoming everyone.  As John Hutchinson was unable to attend Mick Down agreed to take notes of the meeting.
2. Minutes of the meeting of MVPPG, held on 15 November 2016. 
Correction:  It was noted that Helen Lane is a member of Moss Valley PPG and not Gosforth Valley PPG as shown in the minutes.
3. Matters arising from previous minutes:
a) Dementia friendly practice/s
Tony reported that he and Mike Simms were to meet with Dr Moss on Friday 10 February to consider the PPG proposals further.
b) 21C/ ‘Better Care Closer to Home’
Tony reported on the progress of plans for reconfiguring Health and Social Care in North Derbyshire.  Jeremy Kenyon is to attend a meeting on the progress of the proposals on Thursday 26 January.

4. Practice Update 
Stuart circulated a paper outlining issues relating to both practices (see attached). The following issues were discussed:
a) Waiting Room Television 

New waiting room TV systems have been funded by the CCG. The system has been installed at Gosforth Valley and the system for Moss Valley was due to be installed on the 8 February.   The new systems will provide greater flexibility for local content including information about the Patient Participation Groups and their activities.   
b) GP Registrars and Appointment Capacity

Stuart outlined the problems that both practices were experiencing due to a shortage of GP registrars and which was having a significant impact on for appointments resulting in patients having to wait longer than normal for an appointment slot.  Dr Moss stressed that patients requiring an urgent appointment would always be seen promptly. 

It was confirmed that the contract for Dr Angier, the temporary part time salaried doctor, will continue until the end of March.

Members discussed how the problems of the shortage of medical staff could be communicated to patients.  A number of suggestions were made and Stuart agreed to discuss the matter further with practice staff.

Glyn raised the ongoing problem of the number of patients that fail to keep appointments. It was noted that for Moss Valley the number was in excess of 200 per month.  Numbers of DNAs at Gosforth Valley were lower at around 75 a month.  Dr Moss informed members that for patients who have provided a mobile telephone number, two text messages are sent, the first to confirm an appointment and a second 24hrs before the date of the appointment to remind patients.  Possible measures for reducing the rates of DNAs were discussed, though it was acknowledged that sanctions were not practical. 
c) The role of the Practice Pharmacist and Pharmacy Technician. 

Stuart confirmed that a Pharmacy Technician was now in post and that Gavin, the Practice Pharmacist, and the newly appointed Pharmacy Technician would be providing support to both Practices.
d) Administrative alignment 
Stuart reported that work on alignment of administrative systems was ongoing and that more detailed information would be provided at the March joint PPG meeting
5. Regular Reports
a) Clinical Commissioning Group
Tony reported that the public consultation on the Sustainability and Transformation Programme had now concluded and it was expected that results would be published in a few weeks' time (see 3b above). 
6. Health Information Evenings
It was agreed to reintroduce Health Information Evenings commencing mid-year.  Details of past events to be circulated with the minutes.  The following were agreed: 
· Topics should be presented at both practice premises.
· A small working group to be established with representatives of both PPGs.
· Shelley agreed to represent GVPPG and to seek another member from GVPPG. 
· Mick to contact Jaqui Willis who had been involved previously arranging talks at Moss Valley.
· Alison Davids to join the group.
· Mick to arrange a meeting of the group.
· Shelley to contact Louise Hall, Public Health Development Worker, who has given a number of talks on health related matters.
7. Proposed Joint Constitution and Terms of Reference
Tony reported on a meeting held to review the current Joint Constitution and Terms of Reference of the MVPPG.  GVPPG was represented by Glyn and Howard Mills, and MVPPG by Tony and Mick.
A few minor amendments had been proposed by the group and it was agreed to put the revised Constitution and Terms of Reference to the joint meeting of the two PPGs, to be held on 7 March, for formal adoption. (copy attached) 
8. Programme of meetings in 2017
Joint meetings to be held on Tuesday 7 March at Gosforth Valley and Tuesday 5 September at Moss Valley.  Both meetings to commence at 7.00pm. 
Meetings of the MVPPG to be held on Tuesday 27 June and Tuesday 14 November.  
Both meetings to commence at 6.30pm
9. PPG Newsletter 
It was agreed to reintroduce PPG Newsletters.  Mick described the nature of content of past MVPPG Newsletters.  These had articles about practice developments, staffing and also featured a health related topic.  Past topics had covered management of hayfever, avoidance of sunburn, and keeping healthy in the winter.  
It was proposed that the PPGs should aim to produce three newsletters per year.  Helen Lane offered to assist with the production of the newsletters. 
Mick to discuss further with Stuart.  
Shelley drew members’ attention to the website www.streetlife.com which could be used to carry the newsletter and also to publicise the Health Information Evenings. 
10. Any other business
a) Shelley informed the meeting of a ‘Dronfield 2gether’ event on 23 February to be held at the Dronfield Library from 10.00 until 1.00pm. This is a drop-in session to which all member of the public can visit at any time during the event.  She suggested that this might provide an opportunity to publicise the work of the PPGs. Mick informed the group that the MVPPG had produced a leaflet which had been distributed at the Eckington Summer Fair some years previously.  Mick agreed to send Stuart a copy.

b) Shelley drew members’ attention to the Time Swap initiative which is managed by Derbyshire County Council.  For further information see www.derbyshire.gov.uk/timeswap
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